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Mt. Taylor 50K Rocked!  
Inaugural Running of a New Club Race on September 29  

 

October Club Meeting  will be at  

UNM BUSINESS CENTER  
See page 4 for info  

Fantastic weather, incredible organization and pre-
planning efforts, sold-out registration, dedicated race 
director, crew, and volunteerséall of these combined 
to make the debut of our newest ARR Club ultra race 
a rocking event! There were a few falls and some 
sprains, many compliments and a few gripes about the 
course, weariness and some pain, but mostly there 
were smiles of accomplishment and satisfaction at the 
end. Winner Shaun Martin posted a remarkable time 
of 4:17:26 on this beautiful but mountainous 50K course (about 31 miles).  
 

Food and beer abounded in the finish area at the Rock Tank Shelter of Cibola National Forest, which 
also conveniently served as the Start Line and the 16.5 mile (half-way) aid station. All finishers re-
ceived a striking, specially-designed medal, and the ladies also got to select a beautiful bracelet. Sev-
eral lucky participants also went home with raffle prizes both practical and fun. 
 

Race Directors were Ken Gordon and Kurt Coonrod. Ken gives much of the credit for this success-
ful inaugural race to the Albuquerque òultra communityó who came out in force to put either their 
legs into the 50K, or their hands to all the associated tasks that 
culminated in a very smooth, enjoyable, and well-reviewed day. 
Many of the racers were ARR members, as were most of the 
volunteers...thank you to everyone for helping Ken, Kurt, and 
their crew put on an amazing race!  
 

 

CHEF ZACH  

Grillmeister  

KEN GORDON  

Race Director  MARGARET OCHS  

Race Results 

SHAUN MARTIN  

Race Winner  



Hi everyone! Another fall season has ap-

proached us and the weather is perfect to get out there to run, walk, 

or both.  There are many good races coming up around town from now 

through the end of the year. In training the Galloway ladies Iõve been asked 

on several occasions about running in the cold or in the dark. They ask 

about how to dress. I thought I would share here some of the information 

I give them.    
 

Many people stop running when it starts to get cold. Running in the cold 

can be fun! First, consider what you are doing and when. Are you walking 

or running? How fast are you going? Think layer, layer, layer! If you are 

walking, you will most likely not warm up as fast as if you were running so 

additional layers may be necessary. Layer more lightly if running.  
 

As you continue to move, you heat up. Everyone has an individual internal 

thermostat. What I suggest is that you have a base layer, a mid layer, and a 

top layer. This way you have the option of taking off layers as you get 

warmer. Gloves are good during the winter as well. Also consider ear 

warmers. For the ladies, there are many different kinds that are colorful 

and stylish. Try to keep away from fleece as you may overheat and try to 

stick with dry wicking material ...Editorõs note:  and light-weight long under-

wear tops. You'll find that you run comfortably if you follow these guidelines. 
 

Most importantly, consider safety in these shorter days. Think headlamps in 

the front or reflectors on the back of you. Wear reflective clothing and try 

to keep away from wearing black as much as possible. A good location to 

run or walk when itõs dark is the perimeter of the Albuquerque Academy. 

There are always people there and most of the perimeter is lighted. Try 

running or walking with a partner, and consider reflective òclothingó for 

your four-legged running buddies as well.  
 

Finally, have fun!!! Donõt stop running or walking merely because itõs cold. 

But if you do, just remember....itõs going to be harder to get up and going 

again in the Spring!  
 
Keep on chugging!!!  Beep! Beep! 

Presidentõs 

Corner   
By Martha Porter, ARR Co-President 
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Martha Porter goes 
òglamó as she leads 
òTeam Have a Heartó 
at the American Can-
cer Societyõs Relay for 
Life, held August 3-4 at 
La Cueva High School 
track. 

ARR NEWS  
ARR News is published monthly (except in January) by the 

Albuquerque Road Runners. Contributions of articles and 
photos are always welcome. Deadline for submissions is the 

25th of the preceding month. 
 

The Albuquerque Road Runners Club is a non-profit 

corporation and is a member of Road Runners Club of 
America (RRCA) and USATF-NM. 
 

Albuquerque Road Runners Club 
PO Box 20011 

Albuquerque, NM  87154 
 

Visit us at www.abqroadrunners.com   

 ARR Officers and Contacts  

 

CO-PRESIDENT president@abqroadrunners.com        

      Martha Porter     350-1478  

CO-PRESIDENT president@abqroadrunners.com  
      Wendy Wiggins             822-6340  

VICE PRESIDENT             vp@abqroadrunners.com   

      Glenda Muirhead                    293-5122  

SECRETARY    secretary@abqroadrunners.com 

      Jane Thompson          459-0769   

TREASURER treasurer@abqroadrunners.com 
      Richard Knapp            796-0292   

MEMBERSHIP membership@abqroadrunners.com 

      Anna Williamson  

MEMBERSHIP CARDS  cards@abqroadrunners.com  

      Rolf Engleman            296-8605  

RACE RESULTS   results@abqroadrunners.com  

      Kelley Garcia            235-7859  

PROMOTIONS   promotions@abqroadrunners.com  

      Beth Davenport          473-4548  

MARKETING        marketing@abqroadrunners.com 

      Natasha Arnold 

VOLUNTEERS   volunteers@abqroadrunners.com 

      Nicole Buerger        299-2608   

NEWSLETTER           

 Sherry Galloway     editor@abqroadrunners.com  

 Glenda Muirhead         vp@abqroadrunners.com    

WEBMASTER   webmaster@abqroadrunners.com 
      Glenda Muirhead       293-5122 

Club Meetings:  

Held at 7 pm on the first Wednesday of each 
month (unless otherwise noted)  
 

Next Meeting:   

Wednesday, Oct 3, 2012 at 7:00 pm  
UNM Business Center  
1700 Lomas Blvd NE  
SE Corner of University and Lomas  
 

Membership Renewal  
Watch your email for notification if your  
membership is due to expire.  

http://www.abqroadrunners.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/87067683818/
mailto:president@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:president@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:vp@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:secretary@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:treasurer@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:membership@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:cards@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:results@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:promotions@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:marketing@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:volunteers@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:editor@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:vp@abqroadrunners.com
mailto:webmaster@abqroadrunners.com
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Call to order at 7:00 pm by co-president 
Wendy Wiggins. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS  
W. Wiggins thanked Duane and Likhaya of 
Sports Systems for hosting the meeting. 
Duane welcomed the club and offered assis-
tance with athletic needs. 
 

Rubette from Sandia Scoot spoke about a 5K 
run in September at the UNM North Golf 
Course. The event will benefit The Ability 
Connection. 
 

The new club shirt was unveiled. Cost is $15 
for club members and $20 for non-members. 
 

Sherry Galloway has taken over as editor of 
the newsletter. She shared some ideas: 
streamlining size by removing race results 
(available on website), an editorõs note that 
will include a variety of features, getting info 
on events out in the community, collaborat-
ing with other clubs on events. 
 

W. Wiggins thanked volunteers for stepping 
up as needed and noted that race directors 
are needed for future Club events. 

Tammy from Oak Grove Academy spoke 
about their Virtus Race on September 22, 
2012, on the Bosque trail. The race will bene-
fit the private non-profit schoolõs athletic 
programs. In 2013 there will be a "triathlon" 
event (trivium) with kayaking instead of swim-
ming. Participants in this yearõs event will have 
priority entry into the trivium next year. ARR 
will receive a $5 discount on this yearõs event. 
 
GROUP REPORTS  
 

UltrasñIan Maddieson:  Updates on recent 
races and upcoming events. The clubõs first 
Mt. Taylor Ultra will be held 9/29 and is full. 
 

Marathon/Half ñPhil Blong:  Updates on 
recent and upcoming events. DCM only wants 
pacers between a 3:30 and 4:30 marathon 
finish pace. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS  
ABQ Couch Crush events will be held the 
first weekend of Balloon Fiesta. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:18 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by 
Jane Thompson, Secretary 

WEEKLY WORKOUTS  

Master Runners Unlimited  

Saturday Morning Runs  

DATE    ROUTE AREA                                

Oct 6      Albuquerque Academy  

Oct 13  N.  Albuquerque Acres  
Oct 20  Bosque Path   
Oct 27    Tramway Bike Path   

Nov 3   Bike Path-FoothillsTrail      
Nov 10  Bear Canyon Arroyo 

    

Rest of the Week  

SUNDAY MORNING ð RUN :  Meet near Trader Joeõs, corner 
of Paseo del Norte and Ventura  
 

MONDAY MORNING ð TRACK :  Manzano High School on 
Lomas Blvd east of Juan Tabo at 10:00 am  Format varies.  
 

MONDAY EVENING ð TRAIL :  6 pm, Indian School trailhead  
located at the east end of Indian School Road  
 

TUESDAY & THURSDAY EVENING RELAXED RUNS  :  These 
runs have been on hiatus for the summer. 
 

WEDNESDAY EVENING ð TRAIL :  6 pm, Michael Emery 
Trailhead located at the east end of Spain Road  

M. Porter spoke about the upcoming RRCA 
National Convention and the need for vol-
unteers to work on various committees. 
Contact M. Porter if interested. 
 

M. Porter spoke about RAGNAR in Tempe 
AZ in February 2013. It is a 200 mile relay 
and she is trying to put together a team of 
12. Contact M. Porter if interested. 
 
Guest speaker : Lee Caswell from ABQ 

Mountain Rescue Council, a volunteer 

group that has been in existence since the 

TWA crash over 50 years ago. They receive 
about 30-40 missions per year. Funds for 

equipment and supplies are raised with 

proceeds from a Brewfest at Marble Brew-

ery that will be October 6 from noon - 11 

pm. The NM National Guard is an incredi-

ble resource and very helpful with critical 

events. Training is held annually and about 

25 people are trained. No experience is 

necessary. The website is abqmountainres-

cue.org 
 

New members introduced themselves. 

Additional information about WEEKLY WORKOUTS is available on the  ARR website under CLUB ACTIVITIES. 

MRU Runs  start at 7:30 am every Saturday. For more infor-
mation contact Glenda Muirhead at 505-293-5122. This group 
has been running together for several years, and tends to be on 
the òolderó side, but everyone is welcome to participate...all ages 
and all paces, non-members and visitors. 

September Meeting Minutes  
Membership Meeting ñ Sept 5, 2012 ñ Sport Systems  

http://abqmountainrescue.org/
http://abqmountainrescue.org/
http://www.abqroadrunners.com/weekly-workouts.html
mailto:vp@abqroadrunners.com
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Clubõs October 3 

Meeting  will be at  

UNM Business  

Center ð 7:00 pm  

The Club will try out a new place for this monthõs meeting. 
Natasha Arnold, the Clubõs marketing coordinator, has 
signed us up at the UNM Business Center, 1700 Lomas 

Blvd NE, on the SE corner of 
University and Lomas. 
 

Most likely youõve driven by 
this building...now you know 
what it is. 
 

We will give it a try for our 
meeting on Wednesday, Oc-
tober 3, at 7:00 pm. 

 

Natasha reports that YES, we may bring in food and drink 
for personal consumption, so feel free to pick up some-
thing on the way over for your dinner (or dessert!). 
 

Come check out this location, and help us decide whether 
it will work for us. Your suggestions for other places to try 
are welcomed. 

ARR NEWSLETS  

Clubõs New Tech 

Shirts Unveiled at 

September Meeting   

Those who attended our September meeting at Sport 
Systems got first crack at purchasing a new Club shirt. 
They are unisex-sized, short-sleeved, white technical T-
shirts with the Clubõs logo in red and black on the front, 
and our name and website on the reverse.  
 

ABQ Running Shop assisted us in obtaining the shirts, 
so their logo appears on one sleeve, and the Asics logo 
is on the other. 
 

Sizes run from Extra-Small through Extra-Large. Note: 
they tend to be on the òroomyó side. Initial order was 
for 40 shirts - several have already been sold, so get one 
while your size is available! 
 

Price is $15 for members and $20 for non-members. 
Prices will increase after November 30. 
 

We will have them at the October 3 meeting for your 
buying pleasure. Cash or checks accepted! 
 

Handicap Series  

Starting Up Soon  
 

Shannon Zanelli, Coordinator for the Clubõs Handicap Runs, is 

ready to start planning the upcoming six-month series, and is 

looking for hosts for the once-monthly, Saturday morning events 

that run from November through April. 
 

If youõre not familiar with them, our free, time-handicapped fun 

runs are designed to equalize participants of different speeds. 

Each runner or walker is assigned a start time based on his or 

her individual pace for a 5K race:  a slower-paced entrant will 

start earlier than a faster-paced runner. So in theory, all partici-

pants will finish at the same time.  
 

Distance is usually 3-4 miles, though longer courses are possible. 

Points are awarded to each runner based on order of finish and 

number of participants. Points winner receives a free pair of 

shoes. Usually, a pot-luck breakfast follows at the hostõs home.  
 

If you would like to discuss holding one of these events at 

your home or other suggested site, please contact Shannon 

at 505-822-5006 or handicaps@abqroadrunners.com . 

mailto:handicaps@abqroadrunners.com?subject=Possible%20Handicap%20Host
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AT THE RACES  

SATURDAY MORNING  

SEPTEMBER 22 

SANDIA SCOOT 5K  
Albuquerque, NM 
 

Race Reporter:   

Wendy Wiggins  
 
 

I committed to do at least one locally 
organized race a month during 
2012. In September, my pick was 

the Sandia Scoot on September 22. 
 

ENTRY FEE:  There were no late fees. The fee was $25, even on race 

day. The t-shirts were attractive cotton shirts, black with the colorful race 

design on the front. Proceeds benefitted Ability Connection New Mexico. 

This nonprofit provides a full range of services to people with physical and 

intellectual disabilities as they strive to achieve their highest level of inde-

pendence. 
 

THE DRIVE:  Short! The race was in the middle of town (University and 
Lomas NE). 
 

REGISTRATION:  Efficient. There were a lot of race day registrants, 

including myself. It went quickly and smoothly. 
 

PARTICIPANTS:  134 Runners 
 

ORGANIZATION:  The race started on time. The course was well 

marked. The volunteers were helpful and friendly. 
 

THE COURSE:  Good. There was a mile lap on the neighborhood roads 

and then the course went around the perimeter of the UNM North Golf 

Course. This is probably a very familiar running course to most of you. I 

believe the last tenth of a mile was a bit long. However, with the hill on 

Tucker Road, itõs not a PR kind of course anyway. Iõve been running the 

perimeter of the golf course on a regular basis for 15 years, so I may not 

fully appreciate the beauty of the area.   
 

AWARDS:  Great! Overall male and female winners received nice tro-

phies. Age group winners received a $15 Fleet Feet gift card as well as a 

quality medal, with the race, place and age group engraved on the back. 

Age group awards of this caliber are rare, 

especially for a $25 race.  
 

POST RACE:  Great! There were plenty of 

watermelon slices, water, and watermelon-

themed mini doughnuts (Glenda really enjoyed 

the doughnuts!). Everyone enjoyed The Wa-

termelon Mountain Jug Band, a talented local 

bluegrass band. Iõm em-

barrassed to say that, as 

an òAlbuquerquean,ó I 

had not previously heard 

them play, thinking they 

were geared toward 

children. I was impressed! 

RRCA 2013  
CONVENTION  
COMMITTEE  

MEETING  
 

Saturday, October 13  
2:00 pm  

Home of G. Muirhead  

 
COMMITTEE CO -CHAIRS 
 

Martha Porter :   
Restaurants - Expo - Marketing & Promotion - 
Sponsorships  
 

Victor Nemudrov:    
Opening Reception - Registration - Group Runs 
- Zoo Run Liaison - Volunteers 
 

Shannon Zanelli:    
Speakers - Trips -  Awards Banquet 
 

Come help make the 2013 RRCA Na-
tional Convention in Albuquerque a great 
event! 
 

If you want to volunteer but canõt get to this 
meeting, please contact Martha. 
 

Email Glenda for directions to her home: 
vp@abqroadrunners.com 

Wendy enjoys some post-race 
refreshments ñ lots of water-
melon! Sandia Scooté 
watermelon...get it?!  

Local bluegrass 
group Watermelon 
Mountain Jug Band 
plays up a storm 
for runners, spectators, and volunteers at the Sandia Scoot 5K 
on the UNM North Golf Course, held on September 22. 

mailto:run2bf@aol.com
mailto:nemudrov@nmia.com
mailto:shannon.stubbs@gmail.com
mailto:run2bf@aol.com
mailto:vp@abqroadrunners.com

